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Sterling service the impetus to growth

T IC Chairman Mr 
Michael Wu was re-elected at the Board of Directors meeting held 

on 11 December this year for another term of three years until 2015. 
At its meeting on 8 January next year, the Board will elect its new office 
bearers, namely two Deputy Chairmen, one Honorary Secretary and 
one Honorary Treasurer, and appoint convenors to all committees for 
2013. 

The convenors will then recommend members of their committees 
to the Board for appointment at its 19 February meeting. As usual, seven 
committees will have self-nominated members, and a circular will be 
issued later to invite members to self-nominate themselves. It is hoped 
that a lot of members will come forward to serve the industry.

The performance of both the outbound and inbound industries 
was rather good this year. First the outbound industry. The outbound 
levy collected from January to November this year recorded a year-on-
year rise of 7%, and the figures for complaints and requests for assis-
tance over the same period were down by 26% and 27% respectively. 
Although there have been some grumbles about a slackening of 
business, an increase in overall turnover and a drop in complaints 
have spoken volumes about the fact that many members running 
outbound business are already aware of what really is the funda-
mental driving force of business: quality service.

As for the inbound market, visitor arrivals during the first 10 
months of this year increased by 16% over the same period of last year. 
Besides, while there was a small decline of 3% in complaints between 
January and November, an upsurge of 53% in requests for assistance 
was recorded. It is believed that the upsurge in requests for assistance 
arose from the familiarity with methods of contacting the TIC on the 
part of mainland visitors.

Some members have recently informed the TIC that there 
have been suspected cases of unlicensed trading where outbound 
and inbound tours were operated by quite a number of organisa-
tions without the involvement of licensed travel agents. To protect 
the interests of the industry, members are requested to provide 
the TIC with detailed information for forwarding to the Travel 
Agents Registry for follow-up action if they find out any such situ-
ations.

Joseph Tung


